

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: Class: Date:

EXAM PRACTICE TEST 6

I - Choose the word whose main-stressed syllable is different from the rest.

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|----------------|---------------|
| 1. A. unusual | B. tower | C. office | D. rescue |
| 2. A. fabric | B. denim | C. traditional | D. outfit |
| 3. A. country | B. feeling | C. mobile | D. incredible |
| 4. A. believe | B. interact | C. original | D. advice |
| 5. A. combine | B. domestic | C. tattoo | D. possible |

II - Choose the word whose underlined part is different in pronunciation.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 6. A. <u>by</u> | B. <u>symbol</u> | C. <u>healthy</u> | D. <u>century</u> |
| 7. A. <u>ma</u> chine | B. <u>ch</u> air | C. <u>ma</u> tch | D. <u>ch</u> ease |
| 8. A. mou <u>se</u> | B. era <u>s</u> er | C. <u>s</u> un | D. hor <u>s</u> e |
| 9. A. br <u>i</u> dge | B. <u>i</u> nterview | C. con <u>f</u> lict | D. ad <u>v</u> ice |
| 10. A. <u>r</u> esident | B. <u>F</u> rench | C. <u>d</u> esign | D. <u>m</u> edicine |

III - Reorder the words to form sentences.

11. **is / La Paz / capital / Bolivia / the / of /**

- A. The La Paz of capital is Bolivia.
- B. La Paz is the capital of Bolivia.
- C. Bolivia of capital is the La Paz.
- D. Capital of Bolivia is the La Paz.

12. **stream / river / smaller / a / than / is / a /**

- A. A stream smaller than is a river.
- B. A river smaller than a stream is.
- C. River than a stream is a smaller.
- D. A stream is smaller than a river.

13. **photographers / some / get / good / risks / a / photo / to / take /**

- A. Some photographers take risks to get a good photo.
- B. Get some to good photos a risks photographers take.
- C. Risks take photo a some photographers good to get.
- D. Photographers risks a photo to get some good take.

14. **difficult / She / the / puzzle. / quickly / solved /**

- A. She quickly solved the difficult puzzle.
- B. The puzzle solved quickly she difficult.
- C. Quickly, the difficult puzzle was solved by she.
- D. Solved the difficult puzzle quickly she.

English Department - Marie Curie Primary School
"Teachers can open the door, but you must enter it yourself."

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: **Class:** **Date:**

15. **the / couch. / found / She / her / lost / under / phone /**

- A. Under the couch, she lost her phone found.
- B. Found she her phone under the lost couch.
- C. Her phone lost she found under the couch.
- D. She found her lost phone under the couch.

16. **them / people / need / turtles / to / when / they / are / help / sea / injured, /.**

- A. They help people to them sea are when injured, need turtles.
- B. When sea turtles are injured, they need people to help them.
- C. People to turtles they injured, need them help when are sea.
- D. People help to injured, turtles when they are need them sea.

17. **time / all / the / formal / people / used / clothes / wear / to /.**

- A. People used to wear formal clothes all the time.
- B. People used wear all to formal the time clothes.
- C. The formal people wear time to all used clothes.
- D. The people formal to clothes wear all used time.

18. **is / popular / to / most / way / texts / the / communicate / sending /.**

- A. Most popular sending to way is communicate the texts.
- B. Sending texts is the most popular way to communicate.
- C. Most is the sending texts way to communicate popular.
- D. Texts to popular the way communicate is most sending.

19. **lot / children / chores / a / the / home / more / at / did / in / past, / many /.**

- A. In the past, many children did a lot more chores at home.
- B. In a past, more lot children the chores at home many did.
- C. Chores in lot past, many did the children more at a home.
- D. Did the chores a past, many more lot in children at home.

20. **art / artists / make / materials / of / kinds / original / many / from /.**

- A. Materials of original kinds from make many art artists.
- B. Many art original artists from materials of kinds make.
- C. Artists make original art from many kinds of materials.
- D. Original of make from artists many materials kinds art.

IV - Choose the best answer.

21. There are so many animals this zoo.

- A. in
- B. on
- C. at
- D. of

22. We on holiday every summer.

- A. goes
- B. going
- C. went
- D. go

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: **Class:** **Date:**

23. What did they do yesterday?
A. They play. B. They watched TV. C. They go to the park D. They swim
24. only one computer in the library. Do you want to use it?
A. There are B. There aren't C. There is D. There be
25. My bag is than your bag.
A. the heavier B. heavy C. heaviest D. heavier
26. Do you want to come to my house? My mum dinner.
A. cooks B. cooking C. is cooking D. is cook
27. My brother has a red car. He loves new car.
A. his B. their C. her D. our
28. My laptop is very old.
A. brother B. brother's C. brother' D. brothers
29. To keep your house safe, you always lock the door.
A. have B. don't have to C. shouldn't D. must
30. What did you draw?
A. I drew a house and a garden. B. I drawed a house and a garden.
C. I drawn a house and a garden. D. I draw a house and a garden.
31. Do you want to come to the supermarket with me? I need to buy a few
A. eggs B. food C. onion D. fruit
32. The memory of my grandfather is from Nha Trang.
A. good B. better C. best D. goodest
33. My parents this house for many years.
A. having had B. has had C. have having D. have had
34. got me flowers for my birthday, but I don't know who.
A. Someone B. Everyone C. Anyone D. Ones
35. My cousin so many languages. Last summer she to learn Chinese.
A. has learnt / decided B. learnt / decided
C. has learnt / has decided D. have learnt / decide
36. There are two buses that go to Sapa. blue one is faster.
A. A B. The C. An D. x
37. My house isn't your house, but it has everything we need.
A. bigger as B. biggest than C. big as D. as big as
38. A good diet gives you a healthy life. But many people don't exercise nowadays.
A. enough B. often C. rarely D. hardly
39. Ice-cream always happy - even when it's really cold outside.
A. make me B. makes me C. make they D. makes she

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: **Class:** **Date:**

40. When we were young, we go to the same school.
A. used B. use to C. would had D. used to
41. What are you doing with the eggs?
A. I'm going to bake a cake. B. I baked a cake.
C. I've baked a cake. D. I'd bake a cake.
42. If you like horror movie, you this one.
A. loves B. will love C. loved D. love
43. My garden is full of mosquitos. They are
A. where B. nowhere C. anywhere D. everywhere
44. We since this morning and we still have another 100 kilometers.
A. has been driving B. are driving C. have been driving D. drive
45. Yesterday evening at 5 p.m., I football in the park.
A. was played B. have been playing C. was playing D. playing
46. He went to school,?
A. didn't he B. did he C. doesn't he D. does he
47. Jack stayed home today. He about the bus strike.
A. could haven't known B. must have known
C. might not have known D. shouldn't have known
48. By the time we left the house, the bus
A. is already leaving B. will already leave C. had already left D. already left
49. If Macy had known about the storm, she home.
A. would have stayed B. would stay C. could stay D. stayed
50. "I bought the new Harry Potter book because I like to read in my free time."
Paul
A. says he has bought the new Harry Potter book because he likes to read in my free time.
B. said he had bought the new Harry Potter book because he liked to read in his free time.
C. said I bought the new Harry Potter book because he liked to read in his free time.
D. said he bought the new Harry Potter book because he likes to read in his free time.
51. My parents told me to stop video games before bed.
A. to play B. play C. playing D. played
52. Sam's new computer works my old one.
A. the most efficiently B. less efficient than C. more efficiently than D. most efficient
53. Around six hundred movies in Hollywood every year.
A. made B. make C. have made D. are made
54. We all the exams by the end of May.
A. will finish B. will have finished C. have finished D. finishing

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: Class: Date:

55. What word can be removed from this sentence without changing its meaning?

The resources that we have at Google are one of a kind.

- B. we B. of C. that D. the

V – Reading. Choose the best answer.

John Fisher, a builder, and his wife Elizabeth wanted more living space, so they left their small flat for an old 40-metre-high castle tower. They have spent five years turning it into a beautiful home with six floors, winning three architectural prizes.

‘I love the space, and being private,’ Elizabeth says. ‘You feel separated from the world. If I’m in the kitchen, which is 25 metres above the ground floor, and the doorbell rings, I don’t have to answer it because visitors can’t see I’m in!’

‘There are 142 steps to the top, so if I go up and down five or six times a day, it’s very good exercise! But having to carry heavy things to the top is terrible, so I never buy more than two bags of shopping from the supermarket at a time. Apart from that, it’s a brilliant place to live.’

‘When we first saw the place, I asked my father’s advice about buying it, because we couldn’t decide. After paying for it, we were a bit worried because it looked awful. But we really loved it, and knew how we wanted it to look.’

‘Living here can be difficult – yesterday I climbed a four-metre ladder to clean the windows. But when you stand on the roof you can see all the way out to sea on a clear day, and that’s a wonderful experience. I’m really glad we moved.’

56. What is the writer trying to do in the text?

- A describe how to turn an old tower into a house
- B recommend a particular builder
- C describe what it is like to live in a tower
- D explain how to win prizes for building work

57. From this text, a reader can find out

- A why visitors are not welcome at John and Elizabeth’s house.
- B why Elizabeth exercises every day.
- C why Elizabeth asked her father to buy the tower.
- D why John and Elizabeth left their flat.

Placement Test to Secondary School

Student's name: Class: Date:

58. Which of the following best describes Elizabeth's feelings about the tower?
- A She wanted it as soon as she saw it.
 - B She likes most things about it.
 - C She has been worried since they paid for it.
 - D She finds it unsuitable to live in.
59. What problem does Elizabeth have with living in such a tall building?
- A Her visitors find it difficult to see if she is at home.
 - B She feels separated from other people.
 - C She cannot bring home lots of shopping at once.
 - D It is impossible to clean any of the windows.
60. How will John and Elizabeth advertise their tower if they sell it?

- | | | | |
|---|--|---|---|
| A | FOR SALE
Tall building, formerly a castle. High windows give a good view. Needs some improvement. | B | FOR SALE
A house with a difference – a castle tower, turned into a lovely home. Wonderful view. |
| C | FOR SALE
Prize-winning home, five years old. Six rooms, all with sea views. | D | FOR SALE
Castle tower, turned into six small flats, close to supermarket. |

The end!